
Monroe County LEPC 

Meeting Minutes October 1, 2015 

 

In Attendance: Ryan Weber, Bill Hasty, Ron Mueller, Carla Heise, Wes Hoeffken, 

Dan Schnitzuis, Ron B., Tim Valentine, Mike Lloyd, Mark Yeager, Don Schrader, 

Brett Langsdorf, Chris Unser, Dan Mueller 

Meeting was called to order at 1900 by Ryan Weber 

Minutes from the July meeting were reviewed and approved.  Motion was made 

to approve minutes as reviewed by Ron Mueller and second by Bill Hasty.  Motion 

passed.  

Committee Reports: 

Right to Know:  Wes Hoeffken reported that they are still acquiring data before 

forming the committee. 

Public Information and education:  Dan reported that met with Bob Hill and 

putting together concepts for all to review.  Dan presented the event that 

transpired at Kempfer landing today.  Also discussed Proxair event and discussed 

going public with event. 

Chemical Facilities:  Bill reported that they are working on all Tier II reports. 

Reported that they started talking ot companies and discussed the “Blue Line” 

visit.  Mark Yeager welcomed Bill to assist and observe with Waterloo Fire 

Department to help in relationship building if interested.  Bill reported that he will 

check with all the other municipal fire departments to go with as well when doing 

Tier visits.   

Emergency Response and Resource:  Nothing to repot.   

 

 



Old Business: 

 HMEP was submitted and approved.  Bill looking at different weather 

stations to give real time data.  The grant is around $2,100. 

 A motion was made to approve the purchase of weather station.  Wes 

Hoeffken presented the motion and Mark Yeager second motion.  Motion 

was approved with no objections. 

 LEPC duties we be presented to legal for review.  

 Dan Schnitzuis presented the committee with printed copies of the Codes 

for the Clean Air, Clean Water Act and CASRN. 

 

New Business: 

 An exercise committee was created and organized as follows: Tim 

Valentine, Ryan Weber, Kevin Scheibe, Bill Hasty, Mike Lloyd, and Dan 

Mueller. 

 Committee was advised to think about businesses that may need to report 

Tier II and assure they start.  

 No other business to discuss 

 

NEXT MEETING IS SET FOR January 6, 2016 @ 1900 

 

Motion was made by Dan Schnitzuis to adjourn meeting.  Motion was second by 

Wes Hoeffken.  Motion was approved and unanimously passed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 2042 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kevin Scheibe 


